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FIRST MESA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
REGULAR GOVERNING BOARD MEETING
WEDNESDAY 10.11.2017
FMES Meeting Room #412 6:00 PM

Call to order
Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Priscilla Pavatea, Governing Board President.

Roll Call
Present: Priscilla Pavatea, Angeline Joseph, Judy Talawyma & Jeremy Naha

Quorum present
Staff present: Alma Sinquah, Alvanessa Waters, Sasha Charley & Francelia Tom

Approval of agenda
Angeline Joseph requested to add (D) “H & E” Committee Report under VI Reports.
Motion:

Judy Talawyma motioned to approve the agenda with the addition.
Angeline Joseph seconds the motion.

Vote: 3 Approved 0 Abstained 0 Opposed - President not voting.
Motion carries.

Call to Public

There were two items from two individuals whom requested to address the Governing Board regarding 1)
Curriculum and 2) After School Program. The CSA agreed to address the items with the individuals that
requested the public comments after the meeting.

The President explained “The Call to Public Comments” must pertain or be associated with what is on the
agenda. The agenda is posted in the local public area 24 hours prior to the meeting date & time.

Approval of Minutes:
A. October 3, 2017 - Special Board meeting

Governing Board read and reviewed the board minutes.
Motion:
Judy Talawyma motions to approve October 3, 2017 regular board meeting minutes as is.
Angeline Joseph seconds the motion.
Vote: 3 Approved 0 Abstained 0 Opposed - President not voting.
Motion carries.

Reports
A. Ms. Francelia Tom, Gifted & Talented Teacher — Assessment Results

Ms. Tom provided copies of the reports to each Governing Board Member and explained the results. These
assessments are given to all BIE Grant Schools and BIA Schools across the Nation. The results show how the
students are progressing.
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e NWEA: Northwest Education Association 2016-2017
o Map Group K-6/ Student Growth Summary Report
o AZ Common Core Mathematics Standards and AZ Common Core English Language Arts
e AlMSweb Results Fall 2017-2018
o Mathematics Concepts & Applications
o Grades K-1: Oral Counting, Number Identification, Quantity Discrimination & Missing
Numbers
o Grades 2-6: Math Computation, Mathematics Concepts and Applications
A few questions were asked by Board members which Ms. Tom was able to answer immediately.

. CSA-Monthly report

Alma Sinquah added to her report that FMES will be going on their first (1% quarter) school wide field trip to
The Willis Farm & Ranch in Snowflake, AZ on Monday, October 16, 2017. Students and staff will depart at
8:00 AM and return at 4:00 PM. The field trip was originally planned for Thursday, October 19, 2017;
however, the students would have had to depart at 5:00-6:00 AM which is too early. 20 students will not go
on the field trip along with 3 teachers whom will be teaching the students.

The quarterly school wide field trips are based on good behavior and good attendance which means a
student must not have any behavioral referrals and have no more than 3 consecutive unexcused absences.
The next field trip for the 2™ quarter will be before December 19, 2017. All the students will have the
opportunity to go on the next field trip because on October 9, 2017, everything will be erased and they will
be given several opportunities to go on the next field trip. This will be the process for the 3 and 4™ quarter
fieldtrips.

Friends of Hopi Organization: This is the last year the “Friends of Hopi” as an organization will be coming
out, they provided Ms. Alma Sinquah with a letter stating they are “pleased to give these gifts to your
school, it is our understanding that balance of funds not spent this year will be carried over to the same
account in the following years as the funds remain; field trips $2,000.00, student incentives $1,000.00 and
for the library $500.00, a total of $3,500.00 from the Friends of Hopi”.

Appliances were returned to the “Agency” on October 10, 2017.

Gary Setalla, retiring, October 31, 2017, started using his leave so there is no official last day

No janitor, he didn’t pass so still without a janitor. Mr. Mark is the only one (janitor).

No other questions about Ms. Sinquah’s reports

Angeline Joseph mentioned that she spoke with Ms. Sinquah about the upcoming 3 board member
vacancies and she recommends that at the next PIE meeting the vacancies be announced so that the people
whom are interested should start attending the board meetings so they get a feel and listen in on how the
board meetings run.

Business Manager - Financial Report

Sasha Charley had two pertinent items to provide. 1) The drawdowns for the EASIE Title VII- two years of
Title 7 and one year of Title VI, same Grant, just title name change. Sasha said “we drew down our original
2015-2016 which we are quarter of the last portion, but since then, we've drawn down the last two
remaining years of 2016-2017 and 2017-2018 our current year, so we're ahead of the game now, we’re not
running behind like we have been”. “The Grant funding pending for the 2nd Amendment, | went to the
agency to deliver some things and Mrs. Silversmith asked what our status was on that, so | just told her that
the Board is in the same position, they are not accepting until the discrepancies are resolved with the
Agency”.
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| don’t know if you understand my journal entries, | am changing my process, but, | brought an example so
that you understand what | am doing. CW who was the Consultant from last year recommended credit card
entries be run as an Accounts Payable process but for the sake of time, because of last year’s situation,
we’re posting them as journal entries, so this year now that we are finally doing things right, I'm posting
them as AP entries with a visa check series. They run as a check, but they are given as a visa sequence. They
are not live checks but they record in AP that way so it's more accountability. If you look at the journal
entries, they are posted as a store transaction number/date; there is no detail as to what is bought and the
quantities. Things that are pertinent to your ledgers, so that is what | incorporated this year. I'm really
trying to be adamant about making sure everyone is following the requisition process, making sure we're
not going to Wal-Mart to exceed $500.00 we’re having an accountability of each individual item purchased.
This is a mechanism to help us flow with our accounting process. Which goes into my audit request for
2016-2017, have audit prep guide, not so intimidating this year that we went through the worst of the worst
last year. On my report, | listed everything what | have uploaded so far, now everything is done in a share
file. Share file between auditor and me so they can review when they get a chance. So far, | uploaded all the
preliminary documents that they requested, once they review, they will send me a sample list on what they
will pull. The audits are scheduled for field work for Nov 6-10, 2017, will be here the entire week. |
requested a November date because last year in January we were so busy.

Priscilla Pavatea after reviewing the journal entries asked on the Northland Rural Therapy Associates, we
pay a lot of money, are they doing the job that they are supposed to be doing? Ms. Sinquah answered;
Occupational Therapy, Physical Therapy & Speech, yes and our Special Ed Individuals, the teachers, are really
monitoring their service and they will talk to us if they have questions and they will mention if they are
spending enough time or if the time is not enough. Sasha Charley: been really monitoring the times
because of the charges how they charge per daily rate we want to make sure we are getting the full day.
There has been some discrepancies discovered with half days and that has been straighten out so they are
more particular about monitoring their times and making they are servicing everybody. Priscilla Pavatea
asked another question about the invoices, particularly the Moenkopi Day School. Sasha Charley explained
that those are fees for the HEAL Cross-Country per team and explained we were the host last year so we
were responsible for the budget which is transferred to the next host. The schools rotate as host so the
funds will go to the next school. Angeline Joseph asked if this is for basketball too and Sasha Charley said
no, we invoice these charges per season.

Judy Talawyma asked about the “Dine Professional Service Providers LLC” and how they are doing. Ms.
Sinquah answered stating they are doing well and she talked about that with the Special Education teachers
and would like them all to come on Tuesdays because IEP’s are scheduled on that day. But, their PT is not
able to come on Tuesdays; however, Judy said we are paying them. But, they have a different day so she
talked to the person in charge and he is having her come when FMES has IEP’s on Tuesday. They are not
able to provide services on Tuesdays, but, they are able to come for the IEP meetings. It's for that reason,
she is looking at Dine.

Nickle Mesa Construction: they are doing the lights and they think it is just the bulbs, they are black and so
they have been changed in years. The electricity is humming, they tested the electricity and it is going to all
the post. Priscilla asked so we are paying them, $24,168.00? Sasha Charley answered no that is the (60%)
advanced that was approved at the last meeting and it was specified that an itemized listing is needed of
materials, etc. Therefore, it might not even go up that much so we may be having some money returned to
us. The funds are coming from the Facilities budget which we are trying to utilize all up. So far, just the
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VIL.

bulbs, lift and timers need to be purchased. However, this should have fallen on Facilities Management
from BIE.

H & E Committee Meeting Report

Angeline Joseph reported: she attended the H & E meeting on 10.10.17 afternoon and she was not aware
that the Council had instructed H & E to a resolution that they're supposed to be working with the schools
with any issues and that they had already passed a resolution which they are to invest the funds, all of it.
But David spoke up and said what | am recommending that the Chair of this Committee is that we try to
work with the schools, sit down with the School Boards and the HBE, this is about the Albin Estates. That we
work together before we invest it. Mr. Shingoetewa said | think we just need to invest everything, don’t
even meet with the schools. Angeline said she thinks they need to hear us and David had a good idea and
that they need to hear everybody, all of us. They asked the schools to put in writing on what they were
going to do with the money, the schools did that. Leroy than said we just wanted to see what you were
going to do with it, we didn’t say we were going to give you money. Judy is to contact all CSA’s and shoot
for a date to meet with the H & E Committee. Angeline asked that they not have it during the work hours
because we all want to go. Angeline told David when BIE was here, for 3 years and plus, we got dragged in
the mud; BIE did not do nothing for us. We are doing well, the overall picture we see is that our school is
progressing. We are seeing the data and we are seeing things that we never saw before when our school
was BIE. Even with low funds, we can buy tablets for our children because they need those things. | will tell
my board what | said and yes, we want to meet with you and yes, we will tell you what we think. | will
recommend to the Committee and Tribal Council any monies for education, that the Tribe leaves completely
alone, don’t’ touch it, it is for our children. You can do whatever you want to do with the other money, but,
this pot, you leave alone. Judy Talawyma stated, it is already stated that it is for Education of Hopi children.
A meeting will be scheduled soon, we hope.

New Business
A. Travel request:

Travel report was reviewed by the Governing Board.
Motion:

Jeremy Naha motioned to approve travel request for Rachel Adams-Kuyvaya and Jennifer Himel for the

“After-School Program” for October 27-29, 2017 in Phoenix, AZ
Angeline Joseph seconds the motion.
Vote: 3 Approved 0 Abstained 0 Opposed - President not voting

Motion carries.

B. Sex Offender Policy:
Ms. Sinquah, CSA requested to add the Sex Offender Policy to the FMES Policy & Procedures. The entire
policy was read to those in attendance.

Motion:

Judy Talawyma motioned to approve the Sex Offender Policy be added with the corrections.

Jeremy Naha seconds the motion.

Vote: 3 Approved 0 Abstained 0 Opposed — President not voting

Motion carries.

C. Discussion of Board Member Attendance — Jeremy Naha, School Board Member
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